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SOA acknowledges 

the generous 

support of:  

  Welcome everyone to this issue of the SOA Newsletter.   
 
In an attempt to better serve the varied interests of members of the 
SOA, the Board of Directors has decided to change the SOA Summer 
Chamber Orchestra Workshop program into an opportunity and 
support program for students to attend external workshops of their 
choice.  These could be international programs or programs closer to 
home, depending on the experience level and interest of the 
students. The application procedure and deadlines for the bursaries 
are given later in this newsletter. 
 
   We are always looking for new sources of revenue, and to make 
personal and corporate donations more attractive, we have filed an 
application with Canada Revenue to be recognized as an official 
Charitable Organization able to issue tax receipts for donations. 
Some of our member organizations are already Charitable 
Organizations and we recommend that each of you consider the 
possibilities of this strategy for your groups. 
 
   Health issues are a concern to some of our members. We wish a 
speedy recovery to our Vice President Yvonne Redant after her 
recent illness, and to our treasurer, Ray Pacholek and a past SOA 
president, Linda Loughran.  Best wishes Yvonne, Ray and Linda.  
 
   The SOA Board continues to work cooperatively with SaskCulture 
and the other 4 Music PCOs to form a new, more vibrant Music 
organization for the future.  SaskCulture has generously agreed to 
fund the transition process, and Kathryn Peters and our Executive are 
representing the SOA in this multi-year exercise to build a stronger 
music community in Saskatchewan.  We would be happy to hear your 
ideas and suggestions as we go forward. 
 

Best wishes for the new year.  

Saskatchewan Orchestral  

Association, Inc.  
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Effective Practicing  
Submitted by J. Payzant  

 

This article is not intended to be the final word on how to practice effectively.  It is in no way meant to inter-

fere with the instructions of your music teacher.  It is intended to be a resource to support you in getting the 

most out of home practice, whether you are a parent of a music student or a music student yourself 

 

 

 

General Principles  

There are several methods out there: Suzuki, Yamaha and ñtraditionalò (method, not beer!) to name a few.  I 

have even been accused of teaching ñKawasakiò method.  I believe that behind these methods and every in-

stance of good teaching, there are some general principles that make practicing effective.  What follows is my 

take on some of those principles: 

 

Physical, Cognitive and Affective Aspects of Practicing  

The physical aspect of practicing applies to technique, posture and habit formation.  Good playing of any mu-

sical instrument is a collection of properly formed habits of shape and movement combined with good musi-

cianship.  For a string player, these habits include and are not limited to bow hold, bow stroke, posture, use of 

the left hand and breathing.  Practicing some material that is easy for the student to play is essential for rein-

forcing these good habits.  Such material could include any combination of  review pieces, scales, arpeggios 

and simple exercises, to name a few.  Nothing is more deadly to making progress than practicing new and 

ñchallengingò pieces to the exclusion of anything else. 

 

The cognitive aspect applies mostly to musicianship, music reading and ear training.  This includes rhythm, 

pitch, harmony and other elements of music as well as the ability to sing music in oneôs head.  Never underes-

timate the importance of listening to good music!  And it does not need to be strictly classical music.   One 

teacher I studied with made the point that skill comes from practicing and talent comes from listening. Listen-

ing could be considered an essential part of practicing, especially if it is the piece you or your child is working 

on.  Letôs also not forget listening for therapeutic value and the sheer beauty of the music. 

 

The affective, or emotional aspect of practicing is mainly about motivation.  A thorough discussion of how to 

motivate a child (or yourself) to practice is beyond the scope of this article.  I will raise two important points: 

 

1. The love of music does not usually supply the child with enough motivation to practice consistently, at least 

not in the early stages.  Other behavioural incentives and/or strategies to make practicing more fun may be 

necessary.  Simple praise can go a long way in motivating someone to practice. 

 

2.  Ups and downs are normal.  Some times you or your child may not feel like it.  The thing is to just keep 

going.  If your child is continually unmotivated, check with your teacher, or troubleshoot for problems.  Itôs 

possible some condition like a hearing impairment, ADD or emotional issues could be interfering.  Or it might 

just not be the right instrument for your child. 
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One sign of our times is the phenomenon of overcommitted children.  They are in so many other activities that 

they have insufficient time or energy left over to learn the instrument.  If that is the case, I respectfully recom-

mend that you reconsider your priorities as a family. 

 

Once the physical, cognitive and affective aspects of practicing are working together, you have won!  This is 

the ideal where the student is playing music with good physical habits (an ongoing process), listening atten-

tively to the musical sounds he or she is producing, has a concept of the entire piece of music with accompani-

ment included, and is enjoying it all.  This is when expressive playing happens. 
 

How Not to Practice  

1.  Playing mindlessly through assigned material:  If thatôs the best you can do on a bad day, thatôs probably 

better than not practicing at all.  On an average or good day, have a goal of making one specific thing better 

every time you or your child plays something. 

2. Expecting to get everything perfect on the first attempt:  Be prepared to do several repetitions of a piece 

or a passage.  Each time, make one specific thing better.  Examples could include playing better in tune, cor-

rect bowing, or holding the violin up.  The list of possibilities goes on and on. 

3.  Being in a hurry:  If you try to get a new passage together at full speed the first time, you will likely end 

up frustrated and could develop physical tension.  Slow practice allows proper execution of a passage to enter 

the subconscious mind and become automatic at full tempo.  Stop-practice is another useful technique.  Paus-

ing at a critical spot allows the mind and body to process what to do next. 

 

How much should you or your child practice?  

The usual teacherôs response to this question goes something like, ñIt doesnôt matter how long you practice, 

itôs the quality of practice that mattersò.  That is true up to a point.  However, Iôm sorry to say, 5 minutes a day 

3 times a week of ñquality practiceò is not going to cut it if you want to see some real progress. 

 

For a very young player 3 or 4 years old, 15 minutes a day may be a good starting point to build on.  I would 

recommend for a 7 year old, a minimum of half an hour a day six days a week.  In general, it depends on what 

you expect your child (or you) to gain from music lessons.  Half an hour six or seven days a week will usually 

result in some steady progress.  An hour a day of good practicing will likely yield significant results and two 

hours a day will likely put a gifted student on a professional track, whether or not that student chooses music 

as a career. 

The Difference Between Practicing and Performing  

Practicing is about solving problems one at a time and doing enough thoughtful repetitions to solve all the es-

sential problems in a given passage.  Performing is about playing a piece through nonstop no matter what hap-

pens.  You may perform for other people or just for yourself.  Both practicing and performing are essential to 

mastering a piece of music on an instrument.  I recommend in most instances, practice first before performing 

a given piece of music. 

 
Thank you for bearing with me through this article.  I hope you find it helpful in your home practices. 
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Summer String Experience 2011  

 

Spend a week making great music, having lots of fun and meeting new friends!  After all, 

summer and music go great together!  With programs for both beginners and developing 

students, the Summer String Experience offers everyone the opportunity to learn and refine 

skills on the violin, viola, cello or string bass, with others who are doing the same.  It's an 

excellent way to be introduced to the instrument for the first time, or for those who already 

play to find new inspiration from our highly qualified faculty.  In addition to instrumental in-

struction, the SSE offers enrichment music classes, crafts, lunch hour concerts and a rec-

reational social.  Everything wraps up with a final concert on Friday!  

 

Dates:   July 3 - 8 

Location:   University of Saskatchewan Education Building  

Staff:   The staff include the teachers in the Saskatoon Suzuki String Program.   

  Guest clinicians TBA.  

 

Early Bird Deadline:  June 1 st 

For further information, contact Lillian or John at 306 - 373- 9130 (Saskatoon)  

Or email  summerstring@gmail.com     

Or go to our website, www.saskatoonsuzukistrings.ca   

 
 
 

2011 Saskatchewan Orchestral Association  

International Saito Conducting Workshop   
 
The 2011 Saskatchewan Orchestral Association International Saito Conducting Workshop with 
Wayne Toews will be held July 24 to 31 in Saskatoon, SK. 

  
Applicants should have attained an undergraduate level of musical study.  Experience with the Saito 

conducting method is an asset.  Participants will conduct duo pianists and a string orchestra.   Sub-
stantial study bursaries are available for Saskatchewan musicians. 
  

Information is available from:  
 

Wayne Toews, info@conductorschool.com 306.373.6408   http://conductorschool.com  
  
 

mailto:summerstring@gmail.com
http://www.saskatoonsuzukistrings.ca/
http://conductorschool.com/
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SOA Saskatchewan Music Festival String Awards:  
Submitted  by K .Peters 

 

 . . . Can now be used towards registration fees for  

¶ SOA member groups  

¶ SOA sponsored workshops  

¶ International Music Camp (at the International Peace 

 Gardens south of Boissevain, MB on the USA border)  
 

The Saskatchewan Orchestral Association (SOA) provides awards for string players at nine different music 
festivals in the provinceðBattlefords, Humboldt, Melfort, Moose Jaw, Naicam, Nipawin, Prince Albert, Swift 
Current and Yorkton.  
 
Awards consist of $25 cheques for performers at the Beginner and Elementary level, and $150 vouchers for 
performers at the Junior, Intermediate and Senior levels. The criteria for the awards is that they be presented 
to winning performances in string classes at the festival. Local festival awards committees administer the 
awards. 
 
In previous years, the $150 vouchers could only be reimbursed for registration at SOA sponsored string or 
orchestra workshops. New for 2011, is that the vouchers can also be reimbursed for the annual partici-
pation fees with any SOA member group.  As well, the vouchers can be used towards registration at 
the International Peace Gardens Music Camp (south of Boissevain, MB on the USA border).  

 
Any questions regarding the awards can be directed to the SOA office.  
:  
Please note that the SOA Chamber Orchestra Workshop (Saskatoon) has been discontinued for 2011.  

SOA Bursaries Available:   
 

SOA members between the ages of 12 -22 are invited to apply for bursaries to attend summer 
string/orchestral workshops and the like. Because the SOA Chamber Orchestra Workshop (Saskatoon) 

was discontinued for 2011, the Board wanted young musicians to have opportunity to attend other work-
shops. 
  

Application deadline is March 28th.   
 
Information about the bursary criteria as well as the application form and summary report form can be found 
on the SOA website at www.saskorchestras.com or click on  the following links to download the forms: 
 
·         Bursary Criteria information 
 

·         Bursary Application Form 

·         Bursary Summary Report Form 

  
If you have any questions, please get in touch with the SOA office.  

http://www.saskorchestras.com
http://www.saskorchestras.com/2011%20SOA%20summer%20workshop%20bursary%20criteria.pdf
http://www.saskorchestras.com/2011%20Bursary%20Application.pdf
http://www.saskorchestras.com/2011%20Bursary%20report.pdf
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Developing bowing skills   
by Wayne Toews  (info@conductorschool.com) 

 

After accomplishing control of the bow to play in the best spot on the string (generally at the midpoint be-

tween the bridge and the end of the fingerboard) with the right speed and pressure to create a beautiful sound it 

is time to develop the skill of string crossing. 

 

See information about the bow hold on YouTube at http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=j_fmrBKTFgY 

 

String crossing is among the most useful and commonly used bowing skills.  This involves making a circular 

motion with the bow hand to create a smooth sound on each string.  The arm is placed in a position to play 

both strings at the same time while the wrist moves in a circular motion to move from string to string so that 

only one string sounds.  If the player extends or points the index finger of the bow hand it is easy to see the 

shape of the motion at the tip of the finger.  Of course this is done as an exercise but not when one is playing.  

To begin, the motion is usually oblong and gradually changes to a circle as the speed increases and less bow is 

used 

 

The best bow grip is that which allows flexibility of the fingers and wrist (see the video above).  The motion 

for string crossing resembles the "bye-bye" gesture.  The basic motion is made with the palm facing the floor 

while the hand moves upward and then back to a straight wrist position.  The motion should not cause the 

wrist to arc with your hand bent downward.  When the hand is raised while holding the bow, the fingers bend, 

especially the ring and little fingers.  Practice this motion by placing on a table your arm and hand, palm down, 

with your fingers rounded.  From that position raise your hand by bending the wrist upward and then move 

downward to tap the table.  Try tapping in groups of three and four at different speeds.  When you apply this 

motion to bowing, the position of the arm is modified so that the palm faces slightly outward at about 45 de-

grees rather than downward. 

 

An important outcome of developing this skill is better control of the bow which helps in tone production and 

articulation. 

 

Use this checklist to develop the skill: 

1)  position the bow so that it is parallel with the bridge 

2)  place the upper part of the bowing arm at the same height as the bow.  That may mean that the el-

bow needs to be raised slightly. 

3) position the arm so that two strings can be played at the same time.  Remember that there are seven 

levels for the arm:  one for each of the four strings and three for the strings played in pairs. 

4)  make the motion by opening the elbow without movement in the upper arm. 

5)  turn the arm slightly so that the palm of the hand is facing slightly outward 

6)  point the index finger of the bow hand to trace the shape of the motion.  It should be slightly oblong 

or circular. 

7)  allow the fingers of the bow hand, especially the ring and little fingers, to flex by bending at the 

knuckle.  On cello and bass this flexible motion is less than that on a violin or viola. 

8)  strive to relax and avoid undue tension in the bow hand. 

9)  observe the motion using a mirror or video recording.  Get feedback from a teacher. 

10)  observe excellent players as they use the skill.  Notice the problems that some players have as a 

result of poor bow grip (especially a straight thumb), poor positioning or tension. 

 

A string crossing exercise for violin, viola, cello and bass called "Fiddle tune" which is based on a famous fid-

dle song called "Devil's Dream" is available for free download from the bottom of the page at http://

conductorschool.com/resources/ 

mailto:info@donductorschool.com
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=j_fmrBKTFgY
http://conductorschool.com/resources
http://conductorschool.com/resources
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South Saskatchewan Youth Orchestra Update  

Submitted by N. Salway 

On December 13, the SSYO presented its annual Christmas 
Musical Brunch. The event was held at the Conexus Arts 

Centre and featured a silent auction prior to the concert. 

Auction patrons were entertained by chamber groups 
formed from the main orchestra while they bid on the valu-

able auction items. 

 

His Honour the Honourable Dr. Gordon L. Barnhart, Lieu-
tenant Governor of Saskatchewan, was in attendance. Dr. 

Barnhart is the patron of the SSYO. 

 
After the Lieutenant Governorôs arrival, the audience en-

joyed a delicious brunch. Following the meal, the orchestra 

presented an exciting program including Concerto Gross 

Opus 6 #8 (Christmas Concerto) by Arcangelo Corelli, 
Symphony #104 (London), by Joseph Haydn, and Selections 

from the Nutcracker by Pyotr Tchaikovsky. 

 
The Nutcracker waltz featured a special guest artist. Thanks 

to music director Alan Denike, Nigel Salway, the SSYO 

bingo coordinator, fulfilled a longtime desire to step into a 
performance role and joined the percussion section on trian-

gle. Immediately following the formal program, the orchestra 

played a number of well-known Christmas Carols while the 

audience sang along. 
 

During the concert, four orchestra members were presented 

with scholarships in recognition of their leadership and musi-
cianship.  The four winners were: Laura Hillis, Emma 

Kramer-Rodger, Geena Salway, and Crystal Vail. 

 
The musicians are currently practicing for their upcoming 

concert with the Regina Symphony Orchestra on March 12. 

The two orchestras will combine to play Tchaikovskyôs 

Marche Slave. 
 

Upcoming concerts include the Spring Fete on Saturday 

April 2, 7:30 p.m. at Campbell Collegiate in Regina; and 

the year-end Concert on Sunday June 12 at 7:30 p.m. at 
Knox Metropolitan Church in Regina. The year-end con-

cert will feature last yearôs winner of the SSYO concerto 

competition, Jessica Ramsay, playing Violin concerto 
No. 1 by Max Bruch with the orchestra. Tickets for these 

concerts are available from any SSYO board member. 

 
All photos taken by Nigel Salway 

His Honour the Honourable Dr. Gordon Barnhart, Lieu-
tenant Governor of Saskatchewan, addresses the audience 

at the SSYO Christmas Brunch 

Four SSYO musicians were awarded scholarships for 
their leaderships at the SSYO Christmas Brunch. Pic-

tured here are: (Left to right) Laura Hillis, Emma 

Kramer-Rodger, Geena Salway, and Crystal Vail. 

General Panorama: General view of the orchestra and au-
dience at the SSYO Christmas Brunch. 
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